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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
February 26, 2024
Dublin Library

Board Members Present: Dave Cecutti, Gerrilyn Rozich, Dr. William Burke, Kristy Venne, Craig Baldridge, Jessica Rexer, Heather Ditty, Betty Clark, Meghan Brouillette, Eric Belfrage, Ulises Infante Garcia, Tim Lecklider, Ian Montgomery, Michael O’Malley, Nicolle Gomez Racey, Lindsay Weisenauer
Board Members Absent: David Babner, Clay Rose, Sharon Baker Magee, Jeff Kasler, Dustin Snow
Guests: Betsy Goldstein, Betsy Goldstein Consulting; Jody Zitsman, Courtyard by Marriott
Staff: Scott Dring, Sara Blatnik, Katie Thompson, Josh Bricker
Board Action Items:
· Betty made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Welcome – Dave welcomed everyone to the February Board Meeting and thanked Betsy Goldstein for speaking to the Board.
II.   Consent Agenda


a. Financial Overview – President & CEO Scott Dring provided a summary of the financials for February 2024. Staff also provided the financials last week via email. 
The December Bed Tax was $78,201 compared to $61,229 last December, an increase of 28 percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax in 2024 is 22 percent over the projected budget.

The current total in the checking and saving accounts through February 2 is $704,027. Account receivables total $35,000 – all related to the Partnership Program. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $314,561. To diversify, both CDs are located at separate banks – US Bank and Riverside Bank of Dublin.
Through February 2, total expenses year-to-date stand at 8.7 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 3 percent. All line items to date are on budget as expected.
b. Consent Agenda Approval – Betty made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.

III.  Executive Committee Report
a. 2024 Audit – Dave noted that the organization is going through its Audit with the State of Ohio. The audit is required once every two years and the results will be presented to the Board in the spring.
b. Darree Fields Project – Staff continues to monitor and provide support for the synthetic turf fields at Darree Fields that were approved by Dublin City Council last year. The project is scheduled to start in 2025 with a design phase and construction of the fields with lights in 2026. Scott noted that several communities continue to create feasibility studies with one just finishing in Northern Kentucky. Scott will make sure the topic is discussed with Dublin City Manager during his quarterly meeting with her in a few weeks.
c. 2023-25 Strategic Plan – Scott provided an update with current results from the Board’s 2023-25 Strategic Plan – the results were included in the Board Packet materials. Scott noted that there has been great progress made on the three Strategic Plan Goals.
d. Visual Brand Identity – Staff are excited to start a Visual Brand Identity project that will ultimately provide Visit Dublin with a new logo, graphic standards manual and more. Over the past few years with Cornett, our strategic marketing agency, we’ve obtained substantial research with visitor, resident and key stakeholder perceptions that will guide us in this next step of creating a Visual Brand Identity. Scott noted that staff has enlisted several members of the Board who represent Dublin organizations to be a sounding board for the project. The project will be completed in time for the regional campaign launch in May.
IV.  President & CEO Report
a. 2024 Sales & Marketing Plan Results – Scott provided the Top Ten Results from the 2024 Sales & Marketing Plan from January – February. He also noted the full entire plan with all the detailed results is available on the Board Website. The Top Ten Results included:
1) 2024 Publications Released – The 2024 Dublin Destination Guide and Coupon Book are now available. The magazine-style guide features fast facts on the city, a pull-out map and walking map of Downtown Dublin, dining suggestions and year-round bucket list activities. The digital guide is available on the Visit Dublin website as well.

2) ABA Conference Generates New Business – More than 40 group tour operators met with staff during this month’s American Bus Association (ABA) annual conference and four new pieces of business have been booked.
3) Everything Dublin Merchandising – Staff and the City will launch an online store in March, offering Dublin branded merchandise items such as shirts, hats and water bottles. The effort is a result of high demand from residents and visitors for Dublin merchandise. 
4) Solar Eclipse Excitement Builds – Staff created a hotel package, VIP viewing event, website and promotional campaign to encourage those wanting to experience the eclipse in Dublin.
5) Travel and Tourism Academy a Reality – Dublin City School officials approved the Academy and work has started on the curriculum. The academy will begin in the 2024-25 school year. 
6) Visual Brand Identity – Visit Dublin will go through a brand refresh in February to develop a new tagline, logo, voice, etc. that aligns with the mission of organization and the vision for the future. Staff have engaged Board Members representing the City of Dublin, Dublin Schools, Columbus Zoo, the Memorial Tournament and Crawford Hoying to assist in the process.
7) The Other Dublin – Billboards have been installed in downtown of Dublin, Ireland inviting our Irish friends to visit “The Other Dublin”. The campaign has already generated national and international media coverage.
8) Creating an “Accessible” and “Sustainable” Destination – Staff met with Wheel the World to gain insight on becoming known as an accessible destination. Next steps are being developed.
9) St. Patrick’s Day Festivities – Staff will livestream Dublin’s St. Patrick’s Day Parade and a series of videos will be created to promote the holiday, parade and pub crawl.
10) Public Art Pass – Collaborating with the Dublin Arts Council to create a new digital pass for the City’s Art in Public Places installations. The pass will go live in the Spring.

b. The Other Dublin Campaign – Scott noted that raising awareness of Dublin as a "Global City of Choice" is always a goal of Visit Dublin. Sara provided an update on Visit Dublin’s newest campaign - “The Other Dublin," which features billboards, social ads and media placements offering our friends in Dublin, Ireland a free pint for anyone that makes the 3,566-mile trek from Ireland to the “other Dublin” from March 8-18. Sara shared the website and images from the Billboards, social media and media placements that were launched this week in Dublin, Ireland. There has been tremendous interest in the campaign with numerous international and national media stories placed this week. As an example, Sara appeared on several national radio shows in Ireland promoting the campaign.
c. “Everything in Dublin” Merchandising – Visit Dublin, in partnership with the City of Dublin, will launch next week Dublin’s first-ever online merchandise store. It will offer Dublin branded merchandise items such as shirts, hats and water bottles. The effort is a result of high demand from residents and visitors for Dublin merchandise. Scott shared a few images of the apparel and noted that there will be items created for specific events, such as the Eclipse, Irish Festival, etc.
d. Travel and Tourism Academy – Dublin City School officials approved the first-ever Travel and Tourism Academy. Scott and several other industry members met with Dublin School Administration and teachers last week to begin working on the curriculum. The academy will begin in the 2024-25 school year.
e. Staff Leadership Efforts – Scott presented a fact sheet detailing all the statewide, national and international leadership positions and accreditations that current staff have held over the years. He noted that being a leader in the industry is critically important for multiple reasons – gaining valuable intel that benefits Visit Dublin, professional growth for our employees, giving back to our industry that ultimately makes it better and others. Scott noted that the list did not include Dublin-area leadership roles, which would be an immense list.
V.  Guest Speaker – Betsy Goldstein, Betsy Goldstein Consulting
Betsy presented “The Intel on Intel” as it relates to Dublin and the central Ohio region. Her presentation is available upon request.

VI.   Other/Industry Roundtable
Industry Roundtable:
Heather Ditty (The Memorial Tournament presented by Workday): Heather reminded us that the 2024 tournament is June 6-9. 

Jessica Rexer (Crawford Hoying): Information will be forthcoming on Y Block soon. There will be several activations in the coming months, including Saturday’s Dublin Market, Memorial Tournament and others.
Kristi Venne (Dublin Schools): Noted that staff met with Scott and industry representatives last week to work on the curriculum for the new Dublin Travel and Tourism Academy, which will begin in the 2024-25 school year. Results of a new survey will be shared with the Dublin Schools School Board tonight.
Ian Montgomery (Restaurants): The months of January and February have been a little softer in terms of business this year vs. last year but except the Spring to be strong starting with St. Patrick’s Day celebration.

Ulises Infante Garcia/Michael O’Malley (Hotels): Both agreed that January and February have been soft vs. last year – similar to our restaurants. The Average Daily Rate continues to be strong in the market.

Lindsay Weisenauer (City of Dublin): The annual City’s State of the Union will be held March 14 at the Exchange – all are welcome to attend. City Council will be looking into extending hours for DORA for upcoming events. There will be several opportunities for residents to view the upcoming Eclipse on April 8 – including Riverside Crossing Park where there will be a DJ and Eclipse Glasses will be distributed. 
Nicolle Gomez Racey (Columbus Zoo): Among the items discussed, Nicolle noted that the Unextinct after-hours exhibit features 70 extinct and endangered species coming to life using tech-driven theatrical illusions, allowing you to learn about the importance of conservation and the role we all play in species survival. The annual Zoofari will be held on June 22.
Dave mentioned that the Columbus Zoo will be hosting Visit Dublin’s June 10 Board Meeting.
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Tuesday, April 16 at Noon, Muirfield Village
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
